A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 14th April  2016 at 7pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Liz Collas, Nick Elsome,  Nick Henry and Marjo McGee , also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk and County Councillor Kevin Bulmer. 
1. Apologies for Absence, Martin Wise, David Wilson, Rob Simister.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 10th March 2016 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising. None.

4. Parish Hall. The spring gardening show had been a success but could do with more support.
5. Newsletter/Website. This meeting was the deadline for the May edition.  
6.  Recreation Ground.  All well Peter will email to let the grass cutters know there is a new area to cut after the clearing. Nick Elsome is going to look into any help that may be available from Oxfordshire Sport and Physically Activity to see if we could get better goal posts for or the recreation ground. 
7. District Councillors Report. There was no report.
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin’s report had been circulated via email   Kevin reported that Thames Travel are in discussions re the bus service. OCC have just bought a new machine ‘the Dragon’ which it hoped will speed up the repair of potholes.
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. P16/S0811/HH Land adj. to 15 Hocketts Close & 4 Bridle Road Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PZ Formation of overnight carers room. Should be refused
The spotlights had been turned off at The Old Barracks, Nick Elsome reported that Mr Pink was having a problem with large lorries turning in his driveway in Bridle Road. There still seemed to be overnight parking at Green Broom, this may need to be mentioned to enforcement. There was also concern that that an advert had been seen for self-storage at Rogers Fencing.
10. Finance. There was £11,874 in the bank on 2 April. The PWLB repayment of £2,674.44 will be taken out by direct debit on 1 May.  The following payments were authorised
	HMRC  
	£74.00

	Clerks salary March
	£296.00

	NACL 2015/16 Subscription
	£17.00

	
	£387.00



	
	


The Standing Orders, Risk Assessment and Asset Register would need to be reviewed at the next meeting and the Annual return approved at the next meeting
11. War Memorial Martin had met with an architect the fees would be £600.This cost would, it was hoped be covered by a grant. Nick Elsome had asked capital grants if they would consider funding any of the war memorial work.
12. Fencing for Garton End Play area. Nick Elsome had been successful in getting grants from SODC and the application was in for the Lottery funding so we should be able to go ahead and get the AED and bo.
13. Linking the Footpath Peter is still pursuing this.
14. Crays Pond/ Tinepits The parish council was awaiting quotes for the tree work 
15. Correspondence. There had been an accident caused by someone tripping over stones placed on the verge side. Parishioners need to be reminded that the verge outside their property does not belong to them but to Highways and obstacles  should not be placed on it. 
16. AOB.  Flint House is hosting a celebratory garden party for the Queens 90th birthday on 12 June. A one way system for horse boxes when the Goring Heath horse trials were on was suggested. 
Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 14th May 2015 at 8pm. The meeting finished at 7.40 pm and was followed by the Annual Parish Meeting at 8pm
Goring Heath Annual Parish Meeting 9th April 2015
Apologies were received from Martin Wise, David Wilson, Kevin Bulmer and Rob Simister.
The Chairman welcomed members of the parish to the meeting and reported on the year. The plans for the War memorial project were going ahead with the support of Whitchurch Parish Council and it is hoped that the War Memorial will be restored to its original height and design with the adition of an information board and a kerb to the roadside. The White Lion is now being offered for lease. A major issue for the parish is the withdrawal of the subsidy to the bus service. Goring Heath and Whitchurch parish councils are liaising to see what can be done. Thanks to the hard work of Nick Elsome in applying for grants the Garton End Playground would soon have a new fence and be refurbished, Nick had also secured funding towards a defibrillator, the Fete committee had also made a contribution to this and it was hoped that one would be installed at the parish hall very soon. 
The parish council had also been successful in securing funding from TOE for restoration work at Crays Pond.  A tree survey had been completed on the trees at Crays Pond and Tinepits and work will need to be done over the coming year. The precept had been held at the same as last year. The chairman thanked his fellow parish councillors, the new newsletter editor, the clerk and members of the parish for their hard work and support over the past year.
Due to a clash of meeting Kevin Bulmer was unable to stay for the meeting but the chairman read it out and it would be published in the newsletter. This led on to a discussion about the bus service, potholes and speed limits. There was concern that the reduction in the number of district councillors meant that it was difficult for them to attend all meetings. 

Reports from Local groups

Vicky Jordan reported on the History Society and the Twinning Association, The Twinning Association were now financially viable and were grateful to the parish council for their support. The history society has a steady membership and has held some interesting talks.
Theresa Elsome reported on the Parish Hall, the hall is doing well bookings are back up after the dip when the bridge was closed. The Go Active Gold which  is a 3 years project that increases physical activity levels for people  aged 60+  in rural villages would be starting up in the hall on 4 May at 1.30pm  the taster session is free.

Bill Pechey reported on the White Lion. The chairman thanked Bill and the Crays Pond community Group and also Nick Elsome for arranging the ACV. 
Ruth Hubbard reported on the Goring Heath Scouts & Guides, all groups had waiting lists and there is an ongoing programme of improvements to the hut and surrounds. 
The meeting finished at 9.10pm
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